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Week 4 Term 1 2019 
NEWSLETTER 

Principal’s Report 

It was pleasing to see so many parents/carers at our 
annual Acquaintance Night last week.  Our teachers 
enjoyed meeting school families while they shared 
their class routines and expectations for the year. 
When not in the classrooms, families gathered by the 
barbecue and enjoyed the sausage sizzle. Many thanks 
to our parents and Lyall from Centacare who assisted 
with the barbecue. 
 

Our Governing Council AGM followed the  
Acquaintance Night. This was also well attended, with 
numerous new faces and families represented. We 
reviewed the 2018 school year through a Chairperson’s 
report, Annual Report, fundraising report and finance 
summary. Our new general members were appointed 
and our office holder positions were elected. The first 
meeting followed the AGM. There is a lot of energy 
and enthusiasm for a positive year ahead. Your  
Governing Council for this year is… 
 

Chairperson: Kirstie Pym 
Vice Chairperson: Emma Kerrigan 
Treasurer: Ros Walker 
Secretary: Tammy Heinrich 
General members: Melanie Reiffel, Lisa Kempe,  

Lauren Salter, Michelle Fowler & Kate Harper. 
 

We will be involved in Clean Up Australia Day for 

schools on Friday 1st March. In the last lesson, (2:30pm 

onwards) we will be doing our bit to tidy our school 

and town oval area. 
 

Our Sporting Schools Volleyball program has  
commenced. On Fridays for the next few weeks, Lewis 
and Mr. Czerwinski are taking all the classes for their 
sessions. If our submissions are successful, we have  
other opportunities planned for the rest of the year for 
these Government grants. 

We have been focussing on the BREMER value ‘Bravery’ for 
the last fortnight. Classes have been talking about how  
during our learning at school we need to be courageous and 
face difficult situations to progress. Our value for the next 
fortnight is Respect. 
 

Providing a safe environment for all students is our primary 
concern. This extends to arriving and departing from school. 
We understand life gets busy with families and timelines, 
however we ask for everyone’s cooperation with driving 
slowly around the school at all times. We will be looking at 
options to raise the visibility of the school/kindergarten for 
visiting traffic and liaising with Council around signage. Thank 
you for your cooperation with ensuring the safety of our 
young people. 
 

Are you following the CPS Facebook page? Keep up to date 
and see a lot more of the great things happening at  
Callington on our page. 
 

Kind regards, 
Paul Jude 
Principal 
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Dates to Remember                                                                              

Birthdays 

Community News 

Arabella 

Friday 1 March 
Clean up Australia Day 
Last lesson 2.30 pm onwards 

 

Monday 4 March 
Conversation Over Coffee 
 

Friday 8 March 
Assembly Run by the 3/4 
 

Monday 11 March  
ADELAIDE CUP  
 

Tuesday 19 March  
Governing Council 
 
Thursday 21 March 
Harmony Day 
 

Friday 29 March 
Assembly Run by the 5/6/7 
 

Friday 12 April 
Sports Day 

School Fees 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Pantry Club - A community service program to help  
people who are experiencing financial hardship and need  
assistance with food. Held at Callington Hall Tuesdays from 
9.30 am - 11am Fortnightly. Next open 12th March. 

 

 

Electronic Funds Transfer 
To make a payment electronically 
the school account details are as 

follows: 
BSB 105-012 

Account number 077045940 
 

School Banking  has changed and  will be on 
a THURSDAY this year. If you are interested 
in starting school banking you can register 
online or collect the application form from 
Simone & Sarah in the office. 

All students were sent home with a school fee invoice in 
the first week back. 
 
Thank you to those families who have already made a  
payment towards their account. 
 
If you wish to pay your fees by instalment please complete 
an ‘instalment plan’, available from the front office. 
 
Please note fees are to be paid in full by the end of Term 3. 

mainly music 
When: Mondays 

Where: Callington Church 
Time: 9.30 am to 11 am 

Cost: $3 per family 
For: 0—5 years 

 
Each mainly music has been designed for  
enjoyment. Weekly sessions, during the school 
year, are full of fun, educational music and  
musical activity to grow and develop your child, 
followed by something to eat and something to 
play with, plus time for you to eat and chat! 



 

Bravery  -  Respect  -  Excellence  -  Mindfulness  -  Enthusiasm  -  Responsibility 

Community News 

QUALITY EDUCATION AND CARE IN A 
NURTURING HOME ENVIRONMENT 

CALLINGTON 
FAMILY DAY 
CARE 
Mandy Dolman  

2 Callington Road 

Callington SA 5254 

 

Phone: 0427 334 680 

Email: dmandy@y7mail.com 


